Liberal Studies Committee Meeting Minutes
February 9, 2006

Present: M. Sadler, Y. Asamoah, B.G.Wilson, C.Young, S. Deustchlander, J. Coccarelli, F. Slack, N. Austin, P. Barnacle 

Excused:  T. Wacker, J. Myers, C. Zoni
For information: 

The History department met and decided the following with regards to AP World History:
A score of 4 or higher can be accepted as the following:

a) Non-History majors -- 3-hour credit and exemption from HIST 195.

b) History majors -- 3-hour credit for HIST 195. [Majors are not 
required to take HIST 195, so this will not meet graduation 
requirements, but the hours they get can count towards the 120-hour 
credit required for graduation.]
On a Wilson/Coccarelli motion, minutes from the 2/2/06 meeting were approved.
Sadler reported on the revisions received by Dr. Villa, Ms. Tess O’Neil, and Dr. Mukasa. Approvals of the Villa and O’Neil proposals will advance to UWUCC for information; the Mukasa proposal will be reviewed at the 2/16 meeting. 

On a Barnacle/Asamoah motion provisionally approved Dr. Yu-Ju Kuo’s proposal,  LBST 499 “Your Financial Future and Mathematics”.  The committee offers the following comments for consideration and/or revision: (a) the course syllabus should include a grading scale, i.e. A = 90-100;  (b) with regard for the amount of readings from each of the required textbooks and the cost of books/student consider if it is appropriate for students to purchase all seven books, or do other possibilities exist; (c) include the fields of Criminology and Psychology along with Finance, Economics, and Mathematics in the instructions for the group project; and (d) for the benefit of students we ask that the writing style (MLA, APA, Chicago/Turabian) considered acceptable in your discipline be used in the Required Readings section and in the Bibliography so that the syllabus can serve as a model for how students should format a bibliography using that particular style. 
The committee reviewed a draft copy of the Liberal Studies mission statement.  Discussion focused on making a more succinct statement about the purpose of a general education program.  Committee members are asked to make suggestions for revision and submit suggestions to Sadler by Monday at noon. All suggested revisions will be included in the LSC meeting packet for review and critique at the 2/16 meeting. 
On a Coccarelli/Young motion, the meeting adjourned at 4:15 pm
